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COUNCIL COMMUNICATION: 
 
TO: Mayor Garrett and City Council Members 
FR: Sheryl Mitchell Theriot, City Administrator 
DA: September 27, 2021 

RE: Status Report on Phase II Storm Water Permit – Illicit Discharge and Elimination Program 
Outfall Inspection and Monitoring 

 
 
The City of Lathrup Village works with the engineering firm of Hubbell, Roth & Clark for the Storm 
Water Permits and compliance with the Illicit Discharge and Elimination Plan (IDEP). The primary 
contact is Ashley Allen – Project Analyst – Environmental Engineering Department. 
 
The past year has been the testing period to fulfil the Michigan National Pollutant Discharge 
Elimination System (NPDES) permit for Storm Water Discharge. This occurs every 5 years.  The 8 
permit identified outfalls were inspected and the report is attached.   
 
Staff and DPS meet with Ms. Allen to review the report and implement plans to address any of the 
identified maintenance needs and remain compliant with the Municipal Separate Storm Sewer 
System (MS4) permit requirements. Outfall 6 is being removed from this list and added to the 
catch basin list. 
 
No action is required by Council – this is informational. 
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